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Term 4 – Week 10                                                                                              Tuesday, 12 December 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Acknowledgement of Country 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 10  

Tuesday 12 December 
Year 6 Mini Fete 
 
Band END OF YEAR Concert 

Wednesday 13th November 
Stage 1 Party Day 
 
P&C Meeting - 7.30pm 

Thursday 14 December 2023 
Early Stage 1 - Party Day 
 
Stage 2 and 3 Movie Day/Party Day 

Friday 15 December 2023 

Talent Quest 
 
Farewell Arch for school 2023 leavers - assemble at 2.45pm 
 
Last Day of Term 4 for all students 

2024  

Week 1  

Tuesday 30th / Wednesday 31st January School Development Day - Staff Only 

Thursday 1st February 
First day of school years 1 to 6 
Kindergarten Best Start - Day 1 

Friday 2nd February Kindergarten Best Start - Day 2 

Week 2  

Monday 5th February Kindergarten Best Start - Day 3 

Tuesday 6th February Kindergarten first day of school 

Week 3  

Friday 16 February Swimming Carnival 

Coming Events and Dates for your Diary – TERM 4 2023 

Epping North Public School 
acknowledges the traditional owners 

of this land, the Darug and Guringai people. 
 

We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the lands on which our school is located and 

where we teach, lead and learn. We pay our respects to ancestors and Elders, past, present, 

and emerging. Epping North PS is committed to honouring Australian Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander peoples’ unique cultural and spiritual relationships to the land, 

waters and seas and their rich contribution to society.
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Presentation Day 
It feels like a long time ago that we had our presentation day even though it was only last Wednesday. I 
have received some feedback that at 2½ hours the 3-6 assembly it was a bit long. However, thinking 
about the day, I can’t think of what we would take out to make it shorter. I really enjoyed the speakers, 
especially our 2017 school captain, Lachlan, who spoke extremely well with a great message. The band 
and choir also were a joy to listen too. Luckily, the weather was kind, and it wasn’t too hot in the hall. I 
would like to thank Ms Harbridge for her outstanding organisation for both assemblies and 
congratulations to all the award winners. 
 
Staffing 
I would like to congratulate Mr Van Vliet on his new appointment to ANZAC Park Public School for 2024. 
It’s been wonderful to have this fine young teacher on our staff this year and we would like to wish him 
all the best for his teaching future. 
 
Also on staffing, we are lucky to secure the services of Ms Chui and Ms Kim for 2024. These 2 teachers are 
a great addition to our staff and we are looking forward to having them at ENPS for another year. 
 
It also gives me great pleasure to welcome Mrs Goldhagen back into the principal’s chair for 2024. Her 
experience and educational knowledge have been missed and it will be great to have her back. Please see 
her contribution to the newsletter below. 
 
2024 Enrolment 
Thanks to everyone who has let the school know about any enrolment changes for next year. Please also 
remember that sometimes plans change during the holidays. If your child will not be returning on day 1 
next year, please let us know as soon as possible, as we would like to get our new classes formed, 
hopefully, as early as the student’s first day back.  
 
Year 6 Farewell 
A great night was had last night as we celebrated the end of primary school for our Year 6 students. They 
ate, danced, and took a million photos. Thanks to the Year 6 teachers and especially Mrs Ekers and Mrs 
Baines for all their organisational work for the night. 
 
As a parting gift from year 6 the school was presented with a gift, a defibrillator, which will be hung on 
the brick wall outside the office early next year.  Thank you, year 6, for a very important gift. 
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I would also like to wish our Year 6 cohort the very best for their bright future and a great start to high 
school in 2024. 
 
Reports and SENTRAL 
It was only last week that I was writing about an issue with our SENTRAL software and we had another 
one on Monday with some of our reports with incorrect teacher names as well as further issues with 
some signatures not attaching to the reports properly. It goes without saying that the people at SENTRAL 
are extremely apologetic, especially as the school pays for this to make the administration of the school 
easier, not more difficult. 
 
Long Serving Parents 
As is the case with any Year 6 group that leaves, there are always parents who will also be moving on as 
their children move to high school. Mrs Grauds, Mr Smith and Ms Pringle have all given fantastic service 
to our school and the community and our school will struggle to replace them. We would like to wish you 
all the best for the future. 
 
And that’s it from me. I would like to thank everyone who has supported me when I have been relieving 
principal. Over the last couple of weeks, I have valued the many people who have told me how much they 
appreciate the school. I have been very, very lucky to work with such a great staff that are always thinking 
of ways to support the students and each other. 
 
I would like to wish you all the very best over the holiday season and when I have had a little rest, looking 
forward to being back for another great year in 2024. 
 
Michael Taylor 
Relieving Principal 
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And that’s a wrap! 2023 school year in the bag, and what a year it’s been! 
 
Whilst it hasn’t ended how I would have liked, I am grateful for the unending support from our incredible 
school community. I am thankful for the outstanding leadership of our school executive team, teachers 
and support staff – capably led by Michael Taylor – keeping everything steaming along at breakneck 
speed. Our students have risen to the year’s challenges and have made incredible gains in their learning. I 
had a lovely conversation with Stacey Exner, Director of Educational Leadership Gordon Principal 
Network, where she spoke about the impressive progress of our students and their strong performance in 
relation to educational growth and high achievement – with a noticeable upward trajectory in school 
performance. This is despite the many challenges, including the pandemic, new curriculum 
implementation, staffing issues and an ever-evolving teaching and learning landscape. Thank you to our 
parent community for your support of your child’s learning and the school – we appreciate it. 
 
As we head into the end of year holiday break, I’d like to wish you all a merry Christmas. Have a safe 
holiday with your family and friends and give those you love an extra hug (or 3). We have a saying in our 
family when we need a hug – come here, we have to ‘release the orphans’. It came about when my 
youngest daughter misheard a conversation about how hugging others leads to the release of 
‘endorphins’. Take care and I’ll see you in the new year.  
 
 
Kerry Goldhagen 
Principal 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

 
Highlights of Presentation Day 
 
K-2 
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Years 3 - 6 
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Congratulations to Year 6 2023 
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P&C NEWS 

 
Please join us for our final P&C meeting for the year this Wednesday December 13th at 7:30pm online or 
via zoom. If you would like to read a copy of our last minutes, please click here. 
 
Here is the link to join Wednesdays 
meeting https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89225927408?pwd=zq5qBNXCEKJ6U9mZafVjYNgrhRl3cs.1 
 
On behalf of the P&C committee we would like to wish everyone a safe and happy holiday period and we 
look forward to seeing you all in 2024!  
 
Best of luck to the year 6 kids and their families as they embark on their high school journey.  
 
Merry Christmas  
Sarah Black  
(Harriett's mum 2/1N) 
 
 

BOOK CLUB 
 
Bookclub orders for Issue 8 have been delivered to classrooms.  
 
Any queries please feel free to email me at larellegraham@gmail.com 
 
Thank you to those who have made bookclub purchases throughout the year and have helped the school 
earn $1158 in rewards for the school. These rewards have been used to purchase resources for the 
classrooms and new books for the library.  
 
Happy reading 
Larelle Ekers 
Book Club Co-ordinator 
 
 

BAND NEWS 
 
A Heartfelt Thank You to Band Parents and Carers! 
We extend our sincere gratitude to all the dedicated band parents and carers for yet another incredible 
year filled with outstanding performances, musical progress, and the joyous camaraderie that comes with 
being a part of our school band program. 
 
End-of-Year Concert and Instrument Return:  

• The world-renowned end-of-year concert on Tuesday, December 12, starting promptly at 5 pm. 
Find all the details in the attached flyer.  

• Following the concert, all band members are required to return their Band Folder (containing 
music sheets) and Hired Instrument in the Hall. 

• Volunteers Needed! We are seeking volunteers from 4:30 pm to assist with setup and post-
concert pack-up. 
 

Band Convenor Position Vacancy: 
As this marks my final year as the Band Convenor, we are STILL actively searching for a successor—or 
perhaps even a dynamic duo or terrific trio! If you are interested in any way by the idea of taking on the 
Band Convenor role, I'd love to have an informal chat over a cup of coffee. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/w-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fenpspc-my.sharepoint.com%2F%3Aw%3A%2Fg%2Fpersonal%2Fsecretary_enpspc_org%2FEUewk0oOfhhPtmFpYY-D3CgB4ZUoyOCtYys5XuSgqnJ8FA%3Fe%3DGV1QRt&data=05%7C02%7Ccathy.khodeir1%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C61f88fe942134d14590708dbfa996e17%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638379309108163897%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f44wGhTmpd2UvYT%2BOpZyVdunJ0HCDeq9lGXlb05DEEI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus06web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F89225927408%3Fpwd%3Dzq5qBNXCEKJ6U9mZafVjYNgrhRl3cs.1&data=05%7C02%7Ccathy.khodeir1%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C61f88fe942134d14590708dbfa996e17%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638379309108163897%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gLZixk%2FffoB%2Fg3uPRgI%2BzduAM1fMnb1uhG56Kt%2BTGtU%3D&reserved=0
mailto:larellegraham@gmail.com
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Currently, the Convenor oversees most band activities, but we're exploring a more efficient structure 
with 2 or 3 individuals sharing key tasks: 
 

• Admin Pro: Manages the email inbox, school relationships, and day-to-day band matters. 
Anticipate about 1 hour per typical week. 

• Fabulous Events Person: Takes charge of the three major events each year, requiring a maximum 
of 10 hours of work per event. 

• Enthusiastic Training Band Recruiter: Active for about 4 weeks at the end of the year, dedicating 
2-3 hours per week. 
 

Please reach out if you're interested or would like more information. 
 
The Band Program Relies on Volunteers! Without volunteers, the future of our program is uncertain. 
Your involvement is crucial in ensuring the continued success of our band. 
 
Looking Ahead to 2024: 
Your Band Committee will be in touch early next year with details about instrument collection, rehearsal 
schedules, and tutor lessons. Stay tuned for these important updates! 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support, and here's to another massive year ahead! 
 
Signing off (for the last time) 
 
 
David Smith 
Band Convenor 
M: 0400 830 939 
 email: band@enpspc.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:band@enpspc.org
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CANTEEN NEWS 

 
Canteen News 
LAST DAY OF CATNEEN FOR 2023 is THIS WEDNESDAY!!! 
WED MOTW – Chicken Nachos 
  
A massive shout out to all our wonderful volunteers this year myself and my team cannot do it without 
you! 
 
Wishing everyone a safe and happy holidays! Hope to see you all again and some new faces too next 
year! 
  
On days when we do not have volunteers unfortunately the canteen will be unable to open. 
PLEASE NOTE: It is a Department of education regulation that all volunteers complete a Declaration for 
Volunteers & Non Child related contractors form and present with ID to the office. 
  
Thankyou 
Canteen Committee 
 
 

MODERN JAZZ AND BOYS’ DANCE GROUP 

 
What a wonderful year of dance we’ve had! It wouldn’t be possible without you! All dance classes have 
ended for the year. Start date for 2024 will be confirmed at the end of January. 
 
2024 Dance Registration 
A fee of $50 for registration will be available on Qkr tonight. This fee will be deducted from Term 1&3 
fees. Timetable to follow soon.  
 
2024 Dance Committee 
Dance Convenors – There will be 2 of us next year. Jennifer Hayden will be joining me. Thank you Jen! 
Treasurer – Ronda Malek will remain as treasure next year and it will be her last in the ENPS community. 
Costume Coordinator – Kylie Donaldson 
 
Semester 2 Fees 
Term 3&4 fees are overdue. You would have received an email if you have outstanding fees. Please attend 
to this promptly! 
 
If you have any questions, email dance@enpspc.org 
 
Nojor Mode  
P&C Dance Convenor  
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 

 
What is every parent's favourite Christmas song? (Answer at the end of this message!) 
 
Please consider donating pre loved uniforms back to the shop. During the school holidays they can be 
dropped off at the front of 81 Devon St Nth Epping (**new location** - please do not drop off at no. 4). 
With these generous donations we will be able to sell them and earn funds to give back to the school.  
 
 

dance@enpspc.org
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Volunteers needed: 
If you are able to spare some time (an hour or two) on the 27th Jan (packing orders) or the 28th Jan (2nd 
hand stall/hand out orders) then we would love to hear from you! Please email uniformshop@enpspc.org 
and someone will be in touch to confirm details. 
 
** Uniform prices will be increasing slightly in the new year due to increased costs from our suppliers. 
Take advantage of the current prices by purchasing uniforms by the 14th December 2023. ** 
 
Important dates to remember: 
Thursday 14th Dec 2023: 
 
The uniform shop will be open for the final time this year between 8:45 - 9:30am.  
 
Sunday 28th January 2024: 
Between 9am - 12pm the uniform shop will be open for new purchases, we will be holding a 2nd hand 
stall, and you will be able to pick up your Qkr orders bought during the school holidays. If you would like 
to book a uniform fitting, appointments will be made available on Qkr from the 15/12/23.  
 
If you have any uniform shop queries, please email uniformshop@enpspc.org 
 

🎄 Wishing you all a wonderful and safe holiday! 🎄 
 
Answer: Silent Night! 
 
Jenny Choi 
Unform Shop co-ordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:uniformshop@enpspc.org
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COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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